
Greene County Master Gardener 
Business Meeting Minutes 

September 11, 2018 
Extension Office, Xenia, OH 

 
Vice President, Dan Denham called the meeting to order at 1835.   
 
The August 2018 minutes were not approved. The Secretary will email the minutes to all members. 
 
Treasurer’s Report for September 2018:  
 
Checking account balance as of July 1, 2018:             $12,658 
Projected Revenue:                                                        $3,992 
Less Obligated:                                                             ($4,342)  
Projected Balance 12/31/2018:                                     $12,308 
Savings:                                                                          $2,074 
CDs:                                                                                $5,000 
Total                                                                              $19,433 
The Treasurer’s report has been filed. 
 
Presentations: 
 
Dan Denham presented fall planting schedule: 
     10/1/2018 is the earliest first frost date with a 10% chance 
     11/1/2018 is the latest first frost date with a 90 % chance 
     9/25/2018 is the Harvest Moon 
     10/24/2018 is the Hunter’s Moon 
Phenology:  upcoming events include cold, wind, rain, snow as well as the Monarch and hummingbird 
migrations, so consider concentrating your hummingbird food source (3 to 1). 
 
New Business: 
 
Voting for two Board Members at large, Vice President, and Treasurer will be held during the October 
Business Meeting. Those running for office are as follows: 
Board Member at Large:  Pam Carter, Nelson King, Terese DeCimino, Sarah Preston, and James Hoffer. 
Treasurer:  Connie O’Brien and Skip Mahan 
Vice President:  Dan Denham 
 
Old Business: 
 
The State MG Conference is held in Hamilton County on September 28 and 29. The Board has agreed to 
pay the registration fees for two more MG volunteers.  
 
 
 



Coordinator’s Report: 
 
Trevor is willing to post Candidate Bios on the VMS 
 
Open Discussion:   
 
Dick Baker:  free plants available at the Phenology Garden 
Connie O’Brien:  asking for a volunteer to head the Sunshine Club 
George McGowan:  daffodil bulbs for sale; contact George 
 
Thank you to Helen Haun for arranging our refreshment table and to all, who supplied 
refreshments.         
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Christine McComb 
 
 
 
 


